

St. Ethebreda School "Educating Tomorrow's Leaders Today"

8734 South Paulina Chicago, IL 60620 Ph: 773-238-1757 Fax: 773-238-6059

Dear Families,

Here are updates so far for School Reopening.

- The Archdiocese has stated that schools will reopen in the fall with five days of face-to-face instruction.
- For those who prefer to keep their child at home, a third party vendor will provide teaching and eCourses.
- Principals are concerned about students' not interacting with their classmates and teachers and asked if eCourses could be taught by the local teachers.
- A Parent Survey was posted on the website asking your opinion about the reopening. These
 results will be presented to the Archdiocese Thursday.
- St. Ethelreda will reopen on Tuesday, September 8, for the 2020-2021 school year.
- Due to the weather, students will wear their St. Ethelreda gym uniforms to school until further notice. This includes white socks and basic white or black gym shoes.
- Order forms are available at school or you can purchase the uniforms from Martinellis. Preschool and kindergarten parents should go there for smaller sizes.
- Registration is ongoing with a Special Covid-19 fee of \$100.00 per family; \$50.00 for a single preschool student.
- School supply lists will be posted next Wednesday on the website.
- Beginning Wednesday, August 5, the office will be open from 8{00 until 5:00 for your convenience.
- You will receive a robo call every Sunday and Wednesday with more updates.
- Make sure you complete the FACTS application online for financial aid. This helps to determine your tuition and a possible scholarship.
- Email or call me if you have questions. I might not get back to you right away, but I will answer your questions or address your concerns as soon as I am able.
- If you have not picked up your child's personal belongings since school closed in June, please do so by Friday. Otherwise, it will be thrown away. We have to de-clutter the building.
- Until then, please be safe and continue to pray.

